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Woodland Hills Elementary Charter for Enriched Studies W H EC ES P ATT m | NuU -I- es
Date | time 01/25/2021 | 7:00pm | Meeting called to order by Amy Carter

In Attendance

Amy Carter (Co-Presidents); Noelle Lovewell, Kim Sumner (Co-Vice Presidents), Tatiana Bolita
(Treasurer- AR), Sassan Heydari (Treasurer- AP), Cherine Banna (Secretary), Principal Christina
Desiderio, Bruce Wright (UTLA Rep.) A complete Sign In sheet is available on file.

Approval of Minutes

Approved by Amy Carter

Board

Gillian Brown, Amy Carter (Co-Presidents); Noelle Lovewell, Kim Sumner (Co-Vice Presidents), Tatiana
Bolita (Treasurer- AR), Sassan Heydari (Treasurer- AP), Cherine Banna (Secretary), Principal Christina
Desiderio, Bruce Wright (UTLA Rep.)

Budget

Sassan

Principal’s Report

Principal Christina Desiderio

e GCreetings and updates regarding Covid protocols. Positive cases must quarantine for 10 day,
they may take an antfigen test on day 7 and return to school with a negative result. If a
household member tests positive they must inform the community engagement.

Crossing guard situation to be discussed with the district via Zoom. Priority for the San Miguel crossing
is not at a priority based on the status pre covid drop-off procedures. An engineer is set fo come and
assess the crossing situation.

Announcements

Old Business

New Business

e Budget Update - Sassan & Tanya: The HERO funds are still coming in. Read-a-thon will be our
next fundraiser. Calling all parents to participate in lieu of all the events that will not take place
due to Covid.

e Mr. Wright: Negotiation is set to take place next year with UTLA and LAUSD. The union pushed
for the testing to go through February and be re-assessed in mid-February.



e Frigo Cheeseheads Contest results - Kim & Cynthia: We have earned second place in the
contest. Our reward is $2,000.

Birthday Margquee - Make sure to get your request & payment in the week before the birthday.
Read-a-FUN (Read-a-thon) - need volunteers! Contact Sharon - ungersma@gmail.com. This is
a fun fundraiser for the kids, it encouraged them to read and sparks the competitive spirit in
them.

e 100th Day of School Spirit Day on February 8th! Wear your spirit wear! We will be selling more
next week.

e Yearbook Submissions - Tatyana Bolotina - email photos to tatyanabolotina@gmail.com and
include student name, occasion, and grade level. Deadline approaching soon.

e Parker Anderson’s 2nd session is underway - Session 3 begins on March 7th. We will send out
information about the new classes in mid-February.

e February is Black History Month - we are working on securing Black-owned restaurants and
hoping to have more than one day for February Restaurant Week - 2/22-2/25 - White Horse
Cafe and JamaFo- approved!

e Black Lives Matter at Schools Week - Brook DuPuis: Presented the BLM week. A coloring book
was provided by the district. That will be given to the students. 5th Graders will be sharing their
principals with the younger grades.

e Parent volunteers from last year, Kelly and Bruno, will be finishing the murals on the upper yard
handball courts, project will start this weekend.

e Amazon Smile: https://smile.amazon.com/ Find our school at: Parents and Teachers Together -
PATT of WHECES

Closing Comments/Questions

Sharon: next week they will pave the street. Any plans to direct traffice

Next Meeting

Date 2/22/22| time 7, Location Virtual
Motion to adjourn was made at 8:00 p.m. and was passed unanimously.
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